Ribble Valley Borough Council                                                                  

DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT - APPROVAL

	Ref: 

	Application No: 
	3/2006/0446 

	Development Proposed:
	Replace conservatory with dining room extension at 98 Mellor Brow, Mellor, Blackburn.



	CONSULTATIONS: Parish Council

	Parish Council - No objections to this proposal. 



	CONSULTATIONS: Highway/Water Authority/Other Bodies

	N/A

	CONSULTATIONS: Nearby Residents

	No representations have been received.



	RELEVANT POLICIES:

	Policy G1 – Development Control
Policy H10 – Residential Extensions

Policy SPG – “Extensions and Alterations to Dwellings”.



	COMMENTS/HUMAN RIGHTS ISSUES/RECOMMENDATION:

	The property is a detached bungalow in Mellor. The proposal is for a single storey rear extension to replace the existing conservatory. It will project 5.5m from the rear elevation, which is approx 1m longer than the existing conservatory. It will be 3.25m wide and will have a 3sided end. It will be 3.55m high at the highest point, with a pitched roof. The proposal has windows on the side elevation facing no. 100. These could cause an overlooking impact, however there are fewer windows in the proposal than the existing and therefore the impact would be reduced, and no. 100 has no side windows in their existing garage. There would be minimal loss of light as there is a garage to the side boundary of no.100 with no windows. There are fields to the rear and there would be no impact caused towards no. 96. The design and size is acceptable.



	SUMMARY OF REASONS FOR APPROVAL:

	The proposal has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity nor would it have an adverse visual impact.

	RECOMMENDATION: That conditional planning permission be granted.


DATE INSPECTED: 06/06/06














